
Page 1 of 1

Senate Select Committee on COVID-19

ANSWER TO QUESTION ON NOTICE

Department of Social Services

Topic: Senate Select Committee on COVID-19 - Safe Places Emergency Accommodation 

Program

Question reference number: SQ20-000577

Senator: Rachel Siewert

Type of Question: Written. Hansard Page/s: 

Date set by the Committee for the return of answer: 04 September 2020

Question:  
Applications for the Safe Places Emergency Accommodation Program grants closed in 

February 2020. Can you provide any information about the status of grants? When can 

applicants expect to hear whether they’ve been successful?

Answer:
On 28 September 2020 the Minister for Families and Social Services, Senator the Hon Anne 

Ruston, and Assistant Minister for Community Housing, Homelessness and Community 

Services the Hon Luke Howarth MP, announced 40 projects would be funded under the Safe 

Places initiative, supporting about 6000 women and children each year.


